
As I write this afternoon, the summer wind is stirring 
the green leaves of the tall maple trees that surround 
our yard. Quebec summers are great for getting 
outside and appreciating the beauty of God’s creation. 
As I listen to the stirring of the leaves, I think about the 
stirring of the Spirit of God among his people and our 
prayer to witness such an awakening here in Quebec. 


In spite of all the uncertainty and changes we have 
experienced this past year and a half, we can still say 
GOD IS GOOD. We have seen God convict and soften 
hearts, draw the curious and encourage the faithful. 
Often times in the ministry we look for big things to 
share and big ways God is working. But through these 
times of restrictions, we have been able to change 
pace, reevaluate our priorities and just take time to 
appreciate the little things. 


This summer, we were able to baptize two new 
believers. It’s great to see the Lord at work in their 
lives and to see their desire to follow the Lord even 
though sometimes it has meant making tough 
decis ions. I t was 
encouraging to see 
some of their friends 
and family come for 
the service and we 
pray that they will 
also come to accept 
the Lord. We also had 
a membership service 
for several who have 
been coming faithfully 
and growing in their 
faith. We continue to 
have new visitors 
regularly from the 
community as well.


This summer we have been working hard to update 
the outside of the church building. God has blessed 
us in providing the materials and the laborers 

necessary for this 
project. There is still 
some work to do to 
finish but it is already 
a great improvement!


Our homeschool year 
finished well, and 
thankfully there were 
no problems with the 
documents we were 
required to submit to 
the government. We 
praise the Lord for 
His protection of our son Dakota. One evening in July, 
right before his baseball game, he was hit by a ball 
that fractured his nose. Thankfully he has recovered 
fully and quickly with no permanent damage. 


Sarah’s mom was able to take Ashlyn to a summer 
writing camp at Pensacola Christian College. It’s great 
to see her developing the talents God has given her. 


We are preparing now to do some much needed 
renovations on our house. Please pray for this project 
that the work can be completed quickly and without 
injury and that we can find all the building materials 
needed and for a reasonable price! 


With all these different projects and ministry demands, 
we need your prayers that God will guide us and 
sustain us. It is difficult when you have many “irons in 
the fire”, but we are trusting God to see us through. 
Your faithful prayers and support are a great 
encouragement to us! We appreciate each and every 
one of you who give, pray, call, write and who take the 
time to read our updates. If you would like to know 
more about our ministry please don’t hesitate to 
contact us. May the Lord bless you all! 
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